10 Important Things to Know About Arts Education in NH
Arts Education in New Hampshire includes music, visual arts, dance and theatre as defined by Ed 306, Minimum Standards for School Approval. New Hampshire issues K-12 teacher certification in each of these four arts disciplines. The New Hampshire Curriculum Framework for the Arts includes all four disciplines.
Arts education is mandated in our state adequacy legislation, RSA 193-E. This requirement makes good sense based on the body of evidence that shows arts education provides essential knowledge and skills that support student success in college and career.
Extensive research has demonstrated that arts education engages students in learning, contributes to higher test scores and reduces truancy and dropout rates.
Arts education helps prepare our students for the expectations of the twenty- first century workforce, including the ability to innovate, communicate and collaborate. The creative industries account for 4.47 percent of the 46,959 total businesses located in New Hampshire Congressional District 1. This means that about one in twenty jobs is now in the creative industries, arts businesses that range from non-profit museums, symphonies, and theaters to for-profit film, architecture, and advertising companies. Arts businesses and the creative people they employ stimulate innovation in today’s global marketplace.
Teaching artists provide valuable arts learning experiences to youth and students. Teaching artists in New Hampshire are uniquely qualified to share their professional expertise in as mentors for extended learning, in school and after-school settings, and through a variety of community venues.  

The arts are uniquely positioned to engage students who might otherwise drop out of school. Quality arts education is an essential component of a complete educational experience for every student.
Arts education is an essential component of a strong academic foundation, giving students the flexibility for whatever path they choose—whether it is the workforce or a community or four-year college.
A Harris Poll shows that a resounding 93% of Americans consider the arts to be vital to providing a well-rounded education for children and a critical link to learning and success.

Schools feel increasing pressure from standardized tests and federal mandates to spend more time on reading and math, narrowing the school curricula or reducing opportunities for students to participate in a well-rounded education. A 2011 national survey by Common Core and the Farkas Duffett Research Group of 1,001 3rd to 12th grade public school teachers found that two-thirds of teachers indicated that more time and resources have shifted to math and language arts, taking away resources from visual art, music, foreign language, and social studies.

Your commitment to supporting arts education in our schools will make a difference. We ask your support in helping to ensure that all New Hampshire students receive a balanced and creative curriculum that includes arts education!
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